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THE UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 

3010 DEFENSE PENTAGON 
WASHINGTON, DC 20301~3010 

The Honorable John Campbell 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 205 15·0548 

Dear Mr. Campbell: . 

Thank you for your August 17 letter to the Secretary of Defense regarding a 
debate in the House on the DoD Appropriations Bill, 2008, to strike language that would 
fund a proposed project to develop a paint shield for microbial threats. 

The Presidenfs Budget Request for FY 2008 articulates the Department's priority 
research investment needs. In developing the request, we paid attention to the 
preparation of our proposed science and technology program. Researchers with 
innovative ideas that respond to the Department's priority needs should submit their 
proposals to appropriate DoD agencies for consideration. 

Yom concern about this project is appreciated Enacting the President's Budget 
Request as submitted will help the Department pursue the portfolio of highest-priority 
projects. . 

Sincerely, 

0 
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OFFICE OF THE UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
3000 DEFENSE PEI'fTAGON 

ACQUISITION 
TECHNOI.OGY 

AND LOGISTICS 

The Honorable Frank R. Wolf 
U.S. House ofRcpresentatives 
13873 Park Center Road 
Suite 130 • 
Herndon, VA 20171 

Dear Congressman Wolf: 

WASHINGTON. DC a0301·3000 

AUG 1 5 2007 

Thank you for your letter dated 26 July 2007 informing us of New Breed 
Corporations capabilities as a logistic provider. Your letter bas been forwarded to the 
DepartmentofDefense Office ofSmall Business Programs. 

The Office of Small Business Programs does not have a requirement for this 
particular service. However, we will forward New Breed Corporations marketing 
information to the military agencies and the small business offices within the Department 
of Defense in case a requirement emerges. 

Again, thank you for your letter. 

Sincerely, 

G 
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OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR OF 
DEFENSE RESEARCH ANC ENGINEERING 

3040 DEFENSE PENTAGON 
WASHINGTON, DC 20301·3040 

July 25, 2007 

The Honorable John Lewis 
U. S. House ofRepresentatives 
Washington. D.C. 20515 

Dear Representative Lewis: 

Thank you for the letter you signed with Representative Bishop requesting 
the release offlscal year 2007 funds to Morehouse College for the John H. Hopps 
Defense Research Scholars Program. This' response is on the behalf of the Under 
Secretary of Defense (Acquisition, Technology, and Logistics). 

The $1 million in funding for the program was appropriated to the Defense 
Advanced Research Projects Agency (DARPA). We recently executed a 
reprogramming action to transfer the funding to the Historically Black Colleges 
and Universities and Minority lnstitutions program under the Director, Defense 
Research and Engineering (DDR.&E) to ensure technical oversight and proper 
execution of these funds. This realignment is consistent with previously 
appropriated funding for the program. 

These funds, now properly aligned, should be committed early in August and 
obligated so there are no delays with the contract award process for the John H. 
Hopps Defense Research Scholars Program. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me at 703-695-0005 should you need further 
assistance or have additional questions. We also sent an identical letter to 
Representative Bishop, Jr. 
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Reply ZIP Code: 
20318-0300 

THE JOINT STAFF 
WASHINGTON, DC 

The Honorable Thomas G. Tancredo 
House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515-0606 

Dear Mr. Tancredo, 

The Assistant Secretary of Defense for Legislative Affairs requested that 
I respond to your letter regarding rules of engagement (ROE) and your concern 
about the safety and welfare of our men and women serving in Iraq. 

I can assure you that the scenarios and conclusions regarding ROE that 
are described in the newsletter you received are not consistent with the policies 
and regulations provided to US military personnel in Iraq. Commanders and 
individuals have the inherent right and obligation to take appropriate action in 
self-defense, to include responding to acts of violence and the imminent use of 
force against US forces. The ROE are continually reviewed and refmed to 
ensure they stay applicable and relevant. 

In preparation for deployment and prior to entering the US Central 
Command area of operations, all units, to include combat, combat support, 
and combat service support, receive formaJl. ROE training. Commanders also 
conduct scenario-based training for all personnel to ensure their troops 
understand the ROE and can apply them in realistic scenarios. 

I am confident that our forces are provided the ROE authority they need 
to act decisively in the challenging counterinsurgency environment of Iraq. 

_ Your continued support of our Service members is appreciated. 

Very respectfully, 

~~· WALTE SHARP 
Lieuten t General, USA 
Director, Joint Staff 

<-£ !/13lo~o7 
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OFFICE OF THE A88l$t'ANT !IECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
1.00~ fiiENTAGON 

\ ... - ~ 
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The Honorabte Orrin G. Hatch 
u~ States senate 
Washington~ DC 20:§1 o-4402 

Dear Senator Hatch: 

WAtHlNCtrON. DC 20Sc>1·14100 

26 Ju~y 2007 

ThiS Is In response to )'QUI' Jetter of July 9, ZQt:Q.Jo..S~Dt:ILOf~Jenl~e 
Mr. Robert M. GateS on behalf of yoonlo (b)(

6
) who asks 

why the cotnmerdal media cto.es not repcxt the numerous stories of suooess, coming out 
of Iraq, ae found en the Oepertme.nt of Defense web~· r>efenselink. The Office of 
Public CommuniCation h~ ~n asked to respond to\!6> !query . 

.... <b_><
6
_> __ __, received infQr.mati&n that our web s.ite Hated fads, flguJeS, and 

stories, clearly iJiustratJng that progress Is being made, In Iraq, through the efforts of the 
United States and Iraqi gevemments. She apparently verified that this ~nformation was 
posted and was bi'!Ah.ered by the lack of maGis repE)fting on these indicators of s·uooess. 

I e.an·confirm for you tnat our web site does cany information about progress in 
Iraq. The infGrmation i$ updated regulariy and·is pested for the-public as part af aur . 
publ;c affair:s mission to infoml and ~te the AmericaJl people about the 
~enr·· Q{)efStions anct aetMties·. 1 e2nnot explain, nor can I comment on, 1he 
~ ~$ seemmgty limited U$8 of this tnformation. l -ean only say that it is 
posted to. the wet> for any citizen or member of me media ·to access. 

. I trust1his information will help you in responding to 6 uery. 
Should She wish to Jeam · . . · of Defense and our cuFrent 
.• r-atiOns, I reeomrneFJd 1hat (b)(6) ulaf!ly visit our web sit• ·at: 
WWV/.defgnse(iOk.miJ. There S R e lieWS·. and infortnation On the 
departtneni with numefOUS Unk-s w our global operations, 11'\cfudblg those i" Iraq. 

lttlank yeu and your e:onstituent for contaating us ami for your interest in our 
nation's dt!Jfeme. 

yours, 

1/j)/fdt(~ 
cWitliams 

. ~uty Director 
Office of Public Communication 



UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
I t 00 DEFENSE fii'OfTAGOM 

WASHINGTON, DC 10301·1100 

The Honorable Tom Cob.um 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510-3604 

Dear Senator Coburn: 

NJG 21 m 

This is in reply to your recent letter to Secretary Gates requesting the Department 
of Defense provide a critique of each earmark contained within the Defense appropriation 
and authorization bills within 48 hours of being reported out of the House and Senate 
committees. The President's Budget Request for FI.SCal Year (FY) 2008 represents our 
best judgment on Defense priorities. 

The Office of Management and Budget is preparing a database on earmarb that 
will be posted to a public web site within a week of each FY 2008 appropriations bill. The 
-web site will include detailed factual information on each emnark. We te supplying 
information to that web site. 

Sincerely, 



OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
WASHINGTON, DC 20301·1 aoo 

PR # 00272+07 
oso # 11400-07 . 

AUG 1 "' 2007 
The Honorable Christopher H. Smith 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1540 Kuser Road, Suite A9 
Hamiltont NJ 08619-3828 

Dear Representative Smith: 

(b)(S) ank you for your letter of July 6 on behalf of your constituent,,_<6~6=> ~--,-­
-------~ regarding his proposal to use the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) drug 
approved drug for obesity, sibutramine, to cure posttraumatic stress disorder (PTSD) in 
Service members and to diagnose PTSD using brain functional neuroimaging. 

Sibutramine affects several neurocircuits in the brain, some of which may be 
impaired by traumatic brain injury (TBI), and in some cases, PTSD. Not all cases of 
PTSD are caused by trauma ilor require functional neuroimaging to diagnose. Also, 
many cases of PTSD do not respond to well-studied and established medications 
approved by the FDA for PTSD. 

Con~essional funds.were recently appropriated for research in TBI and PTSD. 
""[<6)"""<6"'"'> _;;....;.;;;;li{j and his colleagues may wish to consider submitting proposals to further 
study effective treatments for PTSD. The Congressionally directed medical research 
program recently placed 16 requests for such proposals on their Web site: 
(Jutp:llcdmrp.army.miVfundingldefault. htm ). 

Like Dr J<b)(S) lwe look forward to expanding the evidence base for treating 
TBI and PTSD. We appreciate his commitment to doing so and look forward to 
establishing the evidence base necessary to include new treatment approaches in our 
annamentarium. 

I hope you will find this infonnation useful. Thank you for your interest in the 
Military Health System. 

Sincerely, 

/1-rj_tirJ.~ 
(/ ~~.~ W~Smith, MD, MMM 

Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary of Defense 
Clinical and Program Policy 

;t{;so JICJ00-0/ 


